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Angelus Letter

3 December 2020

Thursday of the First Week of Advent

St. Francis Xavier

Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND:
A SPECIAL NOTE:
 
I thank you for your spiritual, moral and financial support as together, as a parish, we travel on an uncharted journey in dark waters, bravely doing what is asked of us and putting our trust in the guidance of the Holy Spirit and the intercession of St. Sebastian. When this has passed, my hope is that we are able to look back, like one does perhaps after a long marriage, reflecting that, despite the difficulties and challenges, we loyally stuck it out, did what we could and have arrived together at a deeper level of what it means to be part of the Wedding Feast of the Lamb.

To that end, and understanding that I am asking a lot, as a personal request, I am asking each of you to wear your mask to Mass. I fully understand the various reasons for doing otherwise and know that no matter how clear the issue may appear to any one person, the issues at hand are far more numerous, complicated and of equal matter of conscience for others. Being aware of this, I am still asking everyone to wear a mask at Mass for the time being, despite differences and passions on the topic. My primary concerns are to make the sacraments available as safely as possible and to keep us united as best we can as we muster through any rough waters that may still lay ahead. 

And who knows? History may prove me wrong. But, please know that I have spent a lot of time listening, and have prayed a good number of hours before the Blessed Sacrament and will continue to do so. Pray for me, for enlightenment, in my role as pastor. Also, remember kindness and understanding as well as extending your prayers for each member of the parish as we all navigate this together. We are all in the same, small boat and I know very well that at times that can be trying. 

Thank you for whatever understanding you might extend. Know of my prayers because I know that no matter your position on these topics, it is a difficult time. Please pray for me and for the sake of all of St. Sebastian Parish, the most blessed place in the world to me.

 

Friday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Friday Confessions from 4 to 5PM*
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Saturday Confessions from 9:30 to 10AM*
Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Valencheck
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Bede OSB           
 
* Masks are required. Please wear a mask.
SCHOOL TUITION
 
There was a Parish Finance Council meeting this morning at 7:30AM. One of the topics discussed was Parish School Tuition for next year. These odd times have created unique situations with many families. Noting that some have experienced challenges specific to COVID, with Finance Council’s recommendation, there will not be any raise in tuition for next year. 

It is true that it is more expensive to run the school currently due to COVID, but since we have been careful and with your generosity, we face the next year with confidence and will not raise the current tuition dollar amount.

If you have been contemplating the school but COVID financial concerns weigh heavy on your mind, there is COVID relief available from the diocese. Inquire at the school for more information.

PROGRESS ON VARIOUS FACILITY UPGRADES
 
The diocese has approved the budget for the new boiler/chiller for the church which will be somewhere in the ballpark of $290,000. Work has already begun constructing the new boiler offsite. The project is running a couple of weeks behind schedule due to supply chain hiccups. When the actual installation takes place, we will be without heat for a maximum of three days. The end result will be a much more efficient and reliable heating source (what we have is original to the building,) with a much smaller footprint and in the summer, air conditioning that will not give out on us on the hottest days!

Just as a side note, there is a local parish whose boiler gave up and they are completely without heat because of supply chain issues. The parts are just not making it in. Please pray for them!

An almost equal amount of work will be taking place on our tile roof and church ceiling. This will be covered by our insurance policy since it resulted from hail damage. You should see that work going on sometime soon.

In addition, proposals are also being reviewed for sound solutions in our church. A few sound companies conducted studies and seem to agree that the equipment upgrades in the church are fantastic, but it is the speakers which could need to be upgraded and possibly replaced. Please keep this project (and its donor) in your prayers! This would be one great problem to have out of my proverbial hair.

While they are working on that, we have also asked that the Monsignor Zwisler Hall sound system be assessed. The sound system has not really been touched since the hall was renovated nearly twenty years ago. We are currently looking at solutions and bids.

If you are interested in supporting any of these projects, please contact Kathy Holaday in the Foundation Office (330-836-2233 x113 or holadayk@stsebastian.org
 
THOSE ILL IN THE PARISH REQUESTING PRAYERS
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

The Caufield Family, Regina Buhalak, Christopher Casey, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Emilio Cheuy, Barbara Crawford, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Chuck Kastor, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Pamela Oliver, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Logan Rice, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Marilyn Spallino.

 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

St. Francis Xavier, pray for us.

